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Farewell ceremony held in honour of outgoing SSP

According to the details, a dignified farewell was held at the Central Police Office in honor of SSP Counter Terrorism Department (CTD) Yasir Afridi, who was transferred from Islamabad Capital Police, a public relations officer said.

He said that, the ceremony was attended by Deputy Inspector General of Police (DIG) Headquarters Hassan Raza Khan as chief guest, while all DIGs, SSPs, AIGs and SPs were also present on this occasion.

DIG Headquarters appreciated the service rendered by SSP Yasir Afridi and said that a good police officer is one who performs his duties with dignity and hard work and as a leader he is always at the front and leads his subordinates. He congratulated SSP Yasir Afridi on his new appointment.

At the end of the ceremony, DIG Headquarters presented a police shield and bouquet to SSP Yasir Afridi on behalf of Islamabad Capital Police and wished him best of luck for his future endeavors. SSP Yasir Afridi served as AIG Special Branch and SSP CTD during his service in Islamabad Capital Police.


